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NEW REGULATIONS

The town of Reidville has adopted new
regulations for Traffic and Snow
Clearing.  These regulations were
published in the Gazette on March 23,
2012 and are posted on our website. The
hard copy will be available at the office
for anyone to look at during regular office
hours. These regulations came into effect
on May 1, 2012.
  

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT

Council has received notification that they
can employ six students for seven weeks
for 35 hrs per week. Any students seeking
summer employment with the Town of
Reidville are reminded that they have to
have their resume submitted to the town
office no later than June 21  at 2 p.m.th

Interviews will be held on Monday
evening, June 25, all candidates will be
notified of time of interview. Resumes
can be dropped off at the office, sent to
the above address, faxed to 635-4498 or
emailed to townofreidville@nf.aibn.com.

Qualifications for these positions are:
-Full time student during the last school
year (2011-2012).
-Intend to return to school full time in the
fall of 2012.

CANADA DAY!

Come one...Come all!! The Reidville
Council has a full day of activities
planned starting with a bike parade at 11
am, raising of the flag and singing of Oh
Canada at noon, hot dogs/ hamburgers
and cake, jumpy castle, kids games,
lollipop tree and fish pond. Also a washer
tournament for adults. 

WRECKS

The town would like to advise residents
that  wrecked vehicles have to be tarped
or removed. Council would like for
residents to make a special effort to keep
our town clean from such debris.  Council
is offering residents an opportunity to
register their wrecks with the council
office for free removal. 

Town’s Regulations:
“...that any vehicle, not licensable, that does
not have four tires and has major external
body parts (e.g. fenders, doors) missing shall
be considered a wreck and therefore has to
be either removed or tarped  immediately.
Those individuals not complying with the
town’s by-law will have their wreck vehicle
removed at the expense of the owner.”

EDC COMMITTEE

The EDC committee would like to send
out a huge Thank You to the following
residents: Cliff & Irene Reid; Dave &

Minnie Reid; Connie Reid; Carl Reid;
Holly LeDrew; Russell Reid; Guy Reid
& Nancy Moores; Laura, Shawn, Scott
& Kane Normore; Larry & Mary Reid;
Don & Cora Reid; Clarence Reid;
Bonnie Reid; Kim Oxford; Rex Elms;
Gerald Rumbolt and Helen and Earl
Reid for all the help on the trail system
on Saturday!!! It was a wonderful
success thanks to such awesome
volunteers!!!!

TIDY TOWNS

There will be a meeting concerning Tidy
Towns 2012 on June 26 @ 7 p.m. at the
Council Office...VOLUNTEERS
NEEDED!!!!...If you have any spare
time during the next few weeks we
would really appreciate any help.  The
town of Reidville won the Tidy Towns
award in 2006 and are hoping to win
again this year!!!  In 2006 the judges
were really impressed with the pride that
residents displayed in their town which
was evident by the care taken in each
garden.  Hope to see you there!!!!

 GRADUATES

Congratulations to our Graduates:

Josh Gillard, Shantee Nicolle,
Jordan Pittman, Marcus Reid,

Dominique Stuckless

 The Town Council wishes you all the
luck on your future endeavours!

KIDS LIVE WELL MARATHON

This program will begin on Canada
Day youth are asked to  sign up and
participate until August. All participants
will received a tracking sheet and
information sheet explaining the intent
of this program which is to encourage
keeping active and eating healthy.  It
incorporates 30 minutes of activity a day
and following Canada’s Food Guide.
The  students that will be hired for the
summer will have activities from 2 to 3
p.m. Monday to Friday for anyone who
wants to participate in a group activity
or the youth can complete it on their
own...this will be incorporated with the
three-week recreation program which
will begin late July or early August as
well.  All participants are asked to come
to the council office every Wednesday at
2:30 to have their sheets signed and to
be present for the prize draw.
“Reminder: the sheets have to be filled
out and the participants have to be
present to qualify for the draw.”
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SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date      Name Age

June 16 Dominique Stuckless 18
June 18 Beverly Pittman 49
June 19 Courtney Pittman 14
June 20 A.J. Nichols 12
June 22 Elizabeth Hiscock 77
June 22 Cindy Budgell 55
June 22 Johnny Dinney 45
June 22 Tyson Curtis   7
June 29 Florence Reid 73
June 29 Althea Reid  ?
July 1 Don Brake 77
July 2 Abigail Reid   9
July 3 Scott Elms  ?
July 4 Timothy Curlew 21
July 7 Rose Marie Young 52
July 7 Sandra Mckay 52
July 8 Roderick Reid 48

Anniversaries:
Date           Name                           Years 

June 22 Darlene & Dean Pittman  ?
June 27 Jean & Doug Hiscock  ?
June 30 Doris & Lloyd Jones 39
July 4   Bonnie & Paul Reid 25
July 8   Crystal & Desmond Major 12
July 8   Paula & Jason Stagg   6

TAX COLLECTION

As of June 12, 2012, the town’s collection
rate for 2012 stands at 99.61%. Compared
with the same time last year, the town’s
collection rate is up from 99.47%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account. If you are in the
percentage that does not have all of your
account paid in full - the time has come and
council has no choice now but to take
further action! Arrears notifications have
been sent out and by the end of this month
if arrangements for payment are not made
the maintenance man will be turning off
water.  There will be a $200 fee to have
your water turned back on!

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age or older
- or turning 65 any time during 2012) are
eligible for an additional 5% discount.

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENT

Congratulations to Jenica Curlew who was
a member of the Gracia Cheer Force
cheerleading team who won the gold metal
at the Cheerleading Provincial in St. Johns
the Gracia Cheer Force also won the award
for the  most spirited team. 

WATER REGULATIONS

 

As of May 1, 2012 the water
connection fee is $250.00. Note: the
connection fees cover the cost of
providing services to your property
boundary or a maximum of 25 feet
which ever is less.  Any and all
additional cost must be born by the
customer. Some of these additional
costs may include any extension of
waterlines (which must comply with
the towns regulations). Cutting and
replacing of pavement, excavating,
pipe, labour and any other costs that
may occur during a waterline hookup.

DOG OWNER

We are having a lot of complaints
about dogs barking at night. We ask
that you please keep them inside after
11 p.m. There are also dogs and cats
getting into residents small gardens,
please respect your neighbors...gardens
can be timely and costly.

Due to the number of complaints
Council has made a motion to send out
letters concerning dogs and cats
roaming at large, if your dog or cat is
seen roaming you will get a warning
letter and if your dog or cat still
continues to roam a second letter will
be issued and you will be fined. 

HALL BOOKINGS

For future Community Hall bookings,
please the town office at 635-5232 or
email at townofreidville@nf.aibn.com

WALKING TRAIL

The Town of Reidville would like to
advise residents that horses and all
terrain vehicles are not permitted on the
trail system.  There have been
complaints about horse droppings and
reports of speeding quads and dirt bikes
on the trails.  Please have respect for
your fellow residents!

  

PERMITS

It is building season again so if you are
intending to do ANY construction,
council would like to remind residents
that building applications MUST be
filled out and returned to the office for
council approval. Council meets the 2nd

Monday of every month.

SPRING & HORSE
DROPPINGS

It’s Spring and a time for walking
and enjoying nature.  Council would
like owners of horses to please pay
extra care when walking their
beautiful animals.  Some residents
have noticed horse droppings on the
sides of the roads.  Please clean up
behind your animal to ensure our
town remains a pleasant place to
stroll. Thank you to the horse
owners who have already been
diligent in this matter.

HOUSE NUMBERS

Council would like to inform
residents that Emergency Services
are requesting house numbers on all
households for the purpose of
emergency services.

SPEEDERS

Reminder for those speeding
through town , we have a 50 km/hr
speed zone. We will be asking the
RCMP to make more frequent visits.

FIRE DEPARTMENT

The Reidville Fire Department
would like to inform residents that
the 911 number is not applicable in
this area in case of an emergency
please call the Emergency
Number...635-5600. A 911 call was
made recently during an emergency
and it caused delays so please note
the above number.

The Fire Department is currently
looking for new members to bring
the squad back to full capacity.  If
this is something you are interested
in, please contact either Bruce
Curlew at 635-5579, Roy Pittman at
635-3044 or Kerry Anstey at 635-
5751.

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor  on Call......1-800-261-0741
Fire Alarm........................635-5600
RCMP..............................635-2173
Ambulance.......................635-3020
NF Power.............1-800-474- 5711
Council Office.................635-5232
Fax: ...............................  635-4498
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